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Thank you for your letter dated 16 January 2025, received on 31 January 2025 in which 

you request the following under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

 

1. For the year ended 2024 I would like to receive a list of all New Zealand 

exports to Indonesia classified as military goods under Part 1 of the Strategic 

Goods List (SGL). 

2. I would also like to see for each export a description of its classification 

under the SGL as well as the value of each export. 

3. I would also request to know the name of the exporter for each relevant 

export and the name of the end user of the product. 

4. If the end user is the Indonesian Security Forces, please specify whether 

police or military and which branch of each Force. 

 

Details of the one strategic goods export permit approved for exports to Indonesia for 

the 2024 calendar year is set out in the table below: 

 

 
 

The name of the exporter, the value of the exports and permit number are withheld 

under the following sections of the OIA:  

• 9(2)(a): to protect individuals’ privacy;  

• 9(2)(b)(ii): to avoid prejudice to the commercial position of another party; and  

• 9(2)(k): to prevent disclosure or use of official information for improper gain or 

improper advantage. 

Personal details removed for 
proactive release

Personal details removed for proactive release
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The end user for this strategic goods export was the individual to whom the strategic 

goods export permit was issued. The name of this individual is withheld under section 

9(2)(a) of the OIA to protect the privacy of an individual.  

 

The end user for this strategic goods export permit is not the Indonesian Security 

Forces. Therefore, part four of your request is refused under section 18(e) of the OIA, as 

the information you requested does not exist. 

 

Where the information has been withheld under section 9 of the OIA, no public interest 

in releasing the information has been identified that would override the reasons for 

withholding it. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official 

information requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your 

personal information removed) may be published on the Ministry website: 

www.mfat.govt.nz/en/about-us/contact-us/official-information-act-responses/  

 

If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 

DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 

Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 

0800 802 602. 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 
 

Sarah Corbett 

for Acting Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 

 

 




